Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Sr. Eucharia Crotty, Charlie Durham, Kathleen Crotty, Rose Scannell, Bernie Daly, Denis O'Brien, Margaret O'Callaghan, Paddy O'Callaghan, Ted Foley, Tadgh Cooney, Chrissie Berry, Margaret (Madge) Bruton,
May they Rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of Our Parish Community: Noah Callaghan Flavin, Amelia Jane McNamara, Darcy Mullan, Joshua Mullan, Grace Catherine Shchetkovskyy Who were recently Baptised.

Special Blessing For Expectant Parents

At all Masses on the weekend of September 9th & 10th, there will be a Special Blessing for those expecting babies in the coming months. This weekend was chosen as it follows the beautiful Feast of *The Nativity of The Blessed Virgin Mary*, which is celebrated each year on the 8th of September. Holy Rosary Parish welcomes all expectant parents in a special and loving way to these Masses.

New School Year

As we begin a New School Year we would like to wish - all students either returning to classes or those beginning for the first time – every success and God's blessing on them all and their teachers.

<u>Life in the Spirit Prayer Group</u> resumes on Tues. 05th Sept, @ 8pm in Room 1, Edmund Rice Centre. All Welcome.



<u>Parish Website</u> – www.midletonparish.ie <u>Parish Mobile</u> 0872468234 <u>Parish Office</u> 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter – www.parishoffice@gmail.com <u>Opening Hours</u>- Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. – 12.00 p.m. **St. Vincent De Paul** Contact No. 086-3114512

TRÓCAIRE

Dear Parishioners of Midleton,

On behalf of the families and communities who benefit from your generosity, I would like to offer a heartfelt thank you for your support of this year's Lenten campaign and for your most generous support of our recent East Africa Appeal. Every donation you've made thus far in support of both families struggling to survive the constant threat of flooding and hurricanes in Honduras and children struggling to eat or drink clean water in East Africa, is making a lasting difference.

You are transforming lives and helping the poorest and most vulnerable in our world to prepare for and survive humanitarian disasters such as floods, hurricanes, earthquakes, droughts and conflict. "When did we see hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give you something to drink?"

Yours sincerely, Éamonn Meehan, Executive Director.

Children's Liturgy of the Word.

Children's Liturgy of the Word will commence September 10th during the 10.30am Eucharistic Celebration, for children of ages 5-8, where they are given an opportunity to listen and respond t o the Word of God in an appropriate manner. The CloW is run by a group of volunteers. Any adult or Post Primary student interested in being part of this ministry is welcome. You may hand in your details to The Sacristy or Parish Office @ 4636508.

Altar Servers Note

Holy Rosary Parish wishes to thank all the Altar Servers who were so faithful over the year and during the Summer holidays. Over the next few weeks children from 4th-6th classes will be offered an invitation to serve at the altar during the Weekend Celebrations. We ask you parents and guardians to encourage your child to accept the invitation.

The IMP Folk choir will resume practice on Thursday next Sept. 7th at 7.30 pm in Edmund Rice Centre and will return to 12 noon Mass on Sunday Sept. 10th under our new musical director Mr John Casey.